Minutes for Don Valley East - Ward Forum








02/10/2017

In Attendance: 
- Ken Lister, TDSB Trustee for Don Valley East; 

- Michael Coteau, MPP for Don Valley East; 

- Andrew Gold: Superintendent

- Mark Bondy, Principal of Three Valleys Public School; 

- Anne Moody; 

- Otto Kinesh, 

- Susan Kinesh: 

- Nicole Baker; 

- Marc Boniu;

- Aretha Philip, TDSB Parental Involvement Advisory Committee Representative;

- Trixie Doyle, Co-Chair of TDSB Parental Involvement Advisory Committee;

- Karen Schrobush

1. Welcome and Introductions 







Ken Lister, Trustee
- Ken introduces the evening by highlighting his motion asking TDSB education director John Molloy to prevent hate groups from getting permits at the TDSB; citing recent events such as graffiti at public libraries, and in the neo-nazi march in Charlottesville, Ken states the importance of preventing schools from being used as platforms of hatred.
2. Fighting Hatred at the TDSB 



Gaela Mintz, Gender Violence Prevention Office
- Gaela Mintz (from the Gender Violence Prevention Office) spoke about the importance to 
combat hatred given recent events (such as the marches in Charlottesville, the shooting in Las 
Vegas, local graffti incidents, among others). "Hatred" was defined as an intense hostility or 
aversion.
- She spoke of the different ways that hatred and discrimination can manifest; there are overt 
ways (such as gay flag burning), and more subtle manners, such as when a Portuguese student 
group was told by a teacher that they should enroll in a tech school
- There is also systemic discrimination, that can occur when the effects of policies have unequal 
impacts on different groups (such as ethnicity or religion); an example of this would be the 
disproportionate number of suspensions and expulsions on minority groups

- Education can play an essential role in rectifying both overt and systemic discrimination, and 
creating a positive and inclusive environment for students and teachers requires a proactive 
human rights education
- principals can also look at student incidents through a prejudicial lens, and can escalate 
punishments appropriately
- Students, parents, and staff can make a human rights complaint; there are forms for reporting 
hatred (harassment, graffiti); 

- The TDSB is working on an integrated equity framework to assist those with fewer 
opportunities.
- Tolerance alone is not enough; acceptance is necessary to make all identities feel included, and 
more students need to be reached. 
- Question about unconscious bias training for teachers; how to train them?
- Answer: School staff are prioritizing equity but there is no plan in place yet

- Question about retracted definition of "Islamophobia" and what changes were made to the 
revised definition

- Answer: the word "politics" was removed from definition, due to feedback that it defined 

"Islamophobia" too broadly and could lead to censorship; definition was updated to reflect the Ontario Human Rights Code's definition of "Islamophobia".
- Question about reaction time to report; how does it play out?

- Answer: once reported, triggers an administrator’s investigation into the nature of the hatred, understanding what happened; timeline depends on nature of incident, but should not take longer than 20 school days

Michael Coteau (MPP Don Valley East, Anti-Racism Directorate)
- update on anti-discrimination front: incidents today are more overt and more reported than 20 years ago. Hatred against Jews is the most reported type of incident, while Islamophobia is currently the fastest-growing form of racism.

- there is both a moral and economic incentive to address systemic racism in schools

- Minister Coteau was asked by the premier to tackle systemic racism (outcomes that disproportionately impact certain groups, regardless of individual intent)

- There is currently not a consensus on how to address systemic racism (e.g. Graduation rates of black students)

- The provincial government has reapplied the Learning Opportunities Index (LOI) with new data on race to properly prioritize schools in need of additional resources.

- To combat systemic racism, there is a need to remove barriers that keep youth from participating in civil society

- Question to Michael Coteau about how to consider different social, cultural values to prevent misidentification of different cultural behaviour
- Answer: we need to work with communities and local leaders on different cultural norms and benefits/costs; data gathered by TDSB can be used to efficiently allocate resources for those most in need of assistance

- question about LOI: what sort of data is used to identify schools with additional needs?
- Answer: examples include the percentage of families with incomes below poverty line, or 
receiving social assistance; how many children at the school live in single-parent homes

3. Election of Parent Involvement Advisory Committee (PIAC) Alternate and French as a Second Language Advisory Committee (FSLCA) Representative

- Aretha Philips is currently the PIAC representative, but there’s the need for an alternate 
representative (who is able to attend meetings). 
- nomination for Arif Kared; nobody opposed: Arif Kared is now PIAC Alternate.
- need for a new FSLCA Representative; Randy Samuel nominated; no one opposed; Randy is now FSLCA Representative. 

- Ana nominated for FSLCA Alternative; with no one opposed, she is now FSLCA Alternate.
4. PIAC Update










Aretha Philips 

- We are advising the board on student-parent engagement and school council activities; there is 
the possibility of a parent-reaching-out grant to facilitate these activities
- A PIAC conference will take place on November 25; (free) series of workshops on mental 
wellness and other topics
- Consultations: the TDSB is seeking feedback on student resource officers, ward expansion, 
and fund-raising
5. Superintendent Update







Superintendent Andrew Gold

- The TDSB has ameliorated issues with bussing availability for many parents, but there remain 
improvements to be made. 
- Updates on excursion policies: attendance requirements will be made stricter on high-risk 
excursions (i.e. those involving water), while requirements will remain the same on lower-risk 
excursions.
- Equity is a core value of the TDSB; the Board is very willing to self-examine for potential 
biases; community participation is encouraged to facilitate improvements on this issue.
6. Trustee Update










Ken Lister

- The School Resource Officer Program has been suspended pending review (due in November)
- October is Islamic Heritage Month and Somali Heritage Month at the TDSB; Ken Lister is on 
the committee for the Chinese, Italian and Jewish heritage months

- Enrollment in Secondary schools continues to decline, but is meeting forecasts and is projected 
to stabilize in 2 years; enrollment in primary schools has already stabilized

- Ward boundary review: city council is set to add more councillors, creating an imbalance in the 
trustee-councillor ratio (currently 1:2); while the TDSB itself has no say in this, Don Valley 
East is not expected to see a substantial change in its boundaries.
- Air conditioning is being steadily increased in TDSB schools; 125 are currently fully 
air-conditioned, with varying degrees of conditioning for the remaining schools. Cooling stations 
are to be installed in 65 schools (including Brian, Muirhead and Cassandra Public School in DVE) during the winter to alleviate overheating in schoolBs; additional measures, such as outdoor classes, are being considered as well. The TDSB is looking to the Ministry of Education to establish guidelines on 
how to cool schools during the summer.
-as of now, the repair backlog has been reduced to $3.2 billion.
- Marijuana legalization: TDSB trustees will be asking that cannabis stores not be opened 
anywhere close to schools in order to avoid student exposure to marijuana.

- The next ward forum meeting will take place on November 20 at Cherokee Public School and 
will discuss successful school councils and fundraising. After that, ward forum meetings will take 
place on:



- January 15 - Don Valley Middle School



- February 12 - Sloane Public School



- March 5 - Dallington Public School



- March 19 - Seneca Hill Public School



- April 16 - Forest Manor Public School



- May 14 - Ernest Public School



- June 11 - Shaughnessy Public School
7. Questions/Discussion

-
Question: there has been an ongoing issue with students taking the TTC being late due to busses being unable to pick up additional passengers; would it be possible for the TDSB to collaborate with the TTC to prioritize students on their way to school?

- Answer: only city councillors have sway regarding TTC priorities, and you would more likely have success in speaking with your school to accommodate late students.

-
Question: Are all schools supposed to participate in every heritage month?

- Answer: Schools can select which heritage months in which to participate; if you want a specific heritage month celebrated at your school, contact your school's principal.

- Ken Lister thanks everyone who attended and encourages attendees to come to the next ward forum meeting on November 20.

Meeting Adjourned

